Palomar Mountain Mutual Water Co., Inc.

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors
5-14-2016

The meeting was called to order at: 8:30 AM
Directors Present:  Martin Marugg, Mark Thompson, Sue Hanson, Brian Wagner, John Lesac, and Glenn Borland 
Directors Absent: Kent Miller 
Also present:  Mike Probert [Operator], and Joanne Marugg [Past President] and Linda Thorne [Office Manager].
The minutes of the April meeting were approved.  
Operator’s Report:  [Mike Probert]

 [See Operator’s Diary and well and pump data]
Well

May 2016
May 2015
April 2016

Darby

53’

38

46.8’ [dry]

Pedley #3
31.3

26.5’

30.2’


Pedley #5
34.1’

28
             34.1



Average water use: 7200 gpd

Chlorine levels: 0.5, 0.4, 0.2 
No coliform
Meters read for share transfer:   #222 [Brandenburg], #144 [Newhouse]

4-29-16:  Because of high water use Mike went on a leak search.  He found water running close to the Wagner cabin.  The water was coming from an illegal line going to the adjacent property.  It turns out the years ago the properties were owned by the same person [Penrose].  He installed the line to the other property.  Mike cut and capped the line with Tom Fortney’s help. There will be no leak search fee. 
5-11-16:  Mike read the Newhouse meter because the property is in escrow.  He found high water use [81,000 gallons] do to an extensive irrigation system.   This is a very large amount of water used for outdoor irrigation.  We cannot allow irrigation systems especially in a drought. Linda will notify the escrow office involved so that new owners are aware that they cannot use the irrigation system.

The Board discussed the importance of water conservation and the rules governing it.  We need to get a clarification letter out to the shareholders.  We can do this in the Newsletter we send out with the water bills.

Secretary’s Report: [Glenn Borland]

Share transfers and Pending Escrows:   Please see Water share transfer spreadsheet as part of these minutes. 
The President and Secretary signed shares for new owners.
Martin went to the County for information on the property formerly owned by Nasser Mousavizadeh [#195-no meter]. We were unaware that the property had changed ownership. The new contact information is Brian J. Collins at Pinsco Trust.  We will just let the bills accumulate until we get more information.

We never got the check for the Slight( Snyder escrow.  Martin asked Linda to send him info on this sale.

He will try to find out what happened.   
Property keeps selling.

Treasurer’s Report:  [Sue Hanson]
See financials included with these minute
Sue review the financials.  We are doing well.  Our maintenance expenses are down.  
Mike will post Monty’s Maintenance and Michael Hof for non-payment of bills. 

SDG& E billing is inconsistent sometimes but it usually evens out.
Old business/New Business:
Software:  Brian has fixed the meter reading worksheet.  It has been printed out for Mike.
He will read the meters on Memorial Day.  Thanks again to Brian for the great new software.

Pedley Breaker Box:  We contacted Stehly many months ago, but they have been very busy.  There is no real rush about this, but the box is a mess.  We need a new breaker box and the cobweb of wiring needs to be straightened out.  Mike is checking out Heritage Well Company for possible Stehly back-up.

Antennae at Tank Site:   No new information from the County about trading use of the site in exchange for a new tank.  This is probably DEAD and so we need to address what to do about a new tank.

Precipitation:  The Observatory measured 25 inches and Borland measured 31 inches on our side of the Mountain.  It was not a very strong El Nino in Southern California.  This means that the drought has not broken.  Bad news!
Comments from Board Members:
Sue Hanson :  Sue is willing to work on a grant for a new water tank if we give her enough notice.  This must be done by Jan.1, 2017.  
John Lesac:  John will upgrade the web site.

Mark Thompson:  Well levels at the observatory

Martin Marugg:  Jamelle, our DEH contact, has been out sick.  The State is taking over more and more from the County. Almost every report must be done on-line in specific format. The RCAC  [Rural Community Assistance ?] is state funded for small water companies and provides training classes among other things.  Martin says that it does not look like we have to be concerned about having fewer than 200 meters any more.  I seems the rule is 25 to 1000 meters.  This is good news for us.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:00 A.M.
Next Meeting:  June 11th, 2016 at 8:30 A.M.
Respectfully submitted:
Linda Thorne [Office Manager]
May 29, 2016
